Dear College Presidents,

Ref: Call for Abstract Submission

The 2015 IND Celebration is drawing near, 9^{th} May (Saturday). As the leading host, we are in full gear preparing for the traditional event. It was discussed at the ad hoc Council Meeting on 8^{th} January 2015 that we will not break the fellowship conferment. Hence this year the conferment ceremony will be held on the same day and followed by a Nursing Symposium with 廣東省衛計委醫政處 and 澳門衛生局 as the invited co-organizers. We shall align the theme from ICN "Force for Change: Care Effective, Cost Effective" for the topic of the Symposium.

For paper presentation, may I seek College Presidents' support to recommend at least one abstract each for selection on or before 28 February 2015. Please refer to the attached file for Notes for Abstract Submission details. Subsequently, The Nursing Symposium Organizing Committee will select 2 papers for oral presentation in conjunction with the Macau and Guangdong delegates at a total of 6 papers.

We count on your full support to make this Symposium a success. Thank you!

Regards,

Dr. Susie LUM
Chairman, 2015 IND Organizing Committee
Ms Civy CHEUNG and Ms Serena LI
Co-Chair, Nursing Symposium Organizing Committee